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Division of Student Services
This week more than 30 high school principals and counselors visited the District to 

learn about programs WCCCD has to offer their high school graduates.  
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WCCCD holds a joint pinning ceremony for all healthcare disciplines. 

District-wide programs provide supportive services to special need
students.

Meeting held to discuss preventive fraud in aid disbursement

Men of Color programs are designed to close the opportunity gap
for persons from low-income, underserved, and underprepared
populations. 

Dual Enrollment
High School principals and counselors visit the District.
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The TRIO SSS program would like to congratulate our
2017 graduates.  A senior non-traditional student
octogenarian graduate Gloria Anderson received her
Associate of Arts of Applied Science and Office
Information Specialists. 

This year the  WCCCD Men’s Basketball Program announced
that three Wildcats will continue their education, and basketball
careers at four-year universities on scholarships next season.
Jalen Jackson and Jermaine King will attend Reinhardt
University in Georgia and Ray Croon will attend Kentucky State
University. 

Student Scholars

The Mary Ellen Stempfle University Center
held the Summer 2017 Dual Enrollment
Program Orientation at Chandler Park
Academy High School.

Dual Enrollment

Orientation

Division of Student Services

Athletics

WCCCD Athletics is an excellent
opportunity for those who want to
continue their athletic careers after
high school and are a source of pride
for the campuses and surrounding
communities. 

WCCCD offers students six

intercollegiate sports:

• Basketball (Men)
• Basketball (Women)
• Bowling (Men)
• Golf (Men and Women)
• Track (Women)
• Volleyball (Women)

WCCCD participates in the Western
Pennsylvania Collegiate Conference
and Region XX of the National
Junior College Athletic Association.
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WCCCD’s 48th Commencement Ceremony
June 10, 2017

Keynote Speaker
Dr. Randall Robinson

Social Justice Advocate 
and Best Selling Author
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WCCCD’s 48th Commencement Ceremony
June 10, 2017
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WCCCD’s 48th Commencement Ceremony
June 10, 2017
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Division of Educational Affairs

Art

Dual Enrollment

Recruitment

Commencement

STEM

Curriculum

Dental Hygiene

Grants

Pharmacy 

Technology 

Scholarships

Diversity and

Inclusion-

Motorcycle 

Training

Career 

Programs
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The Division of Educational Affairs includes a number of units dedicated to the support of student
academic success, faculty excellence, and academic program quality. The Division also represents the
largest fraction of the District’s total operating budget and thereby has a significant opportunity to exhibit
efficient stewardship of resources.  Staff from the Divisions of Academic Instruction, Information
Technology, Student Services and the Financial Aid Department held an inter-divisional prioritation
action plan meeting, with a focus on the catalog in BANNER. 

Division of Educational Affairs

Curriculum Inter-Divisional 

Prioritization Action Plan
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Textbook Selection Process

Oneka Samet discussed the textbook selection process with
faculty members while at the 2017 WCCCD Commencement
Ceremony.

Dr. Harvey Dorrah and Tynisha McGee conducted a career program
review with staff at the Eastern Campus. The Career and Technical
Education Program Review maximizes the use of resources improving
the quality of career and technical education programs offered at
WCCCD.

Division of Educational Affairs

Career and Technical Education 

Program Review

Faculty Assist with Recruitment

Faculty members at the Downriver Campus met with
students to inform them of the many career program
offerings at WCCCD.
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District Design Center

Members of the Design Center participated in the webinar Gen Z: What You Need to Know to
Attract, Enroll and Retrain Them.  WCCCD students who were born between the years 1995 and
2012 are considered Gen Z.  The following are attributes of Gen Z students as presented in the
webinar by Gen Z Guru:

•  Realistic – 61% want to know what career they want before they enter college.  WCCCD’s

academic advisors assist our students with defining their end goals.

•  Phigital (blending of the physical and digital world) – 50% believe an online degree would

be regarded in the same way a traditional degree is.  WCCCD offers a wide array of distance
learning courses.

•  Hyper Custom - recruitment efforts focused on the experience the students will have attending

our institution.  WCCCD’s social media promotes student activities, organizations, events, and
opportunities for engagement outside the classroom.

•  FOMO (Fear of Missing Out) – Gen Z’s need to see a direct connection on what we are

learning in school and how it applies to our future.  WCCCD’s immense partnerships with
businesses and four-year institutions provides a seamless pathway for students to reach their end
goal.
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Weekly Update

Happening Now!
Data Closet Network and Power Redundancy

In conjunction with WCCCD’s data closet upgrades, an
assessment is underway to address core information
technology infrastructure.

• Dual power supplies for switches and key
infrastructure components

• Redundant network connectivity for critical areas

Solomon Asmelash met with consulting
team members from Plante Moran as
part of an ongoing review and update to
the District’s IT security policies and
procedures.

Staff Meeting

A staff meeting was held this week to discuss
communication, uniformity and collaboration with other
divisions and departments District-wide.  Project status
updates were also shared.
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Health Science Center

Wydiah Abdul-Lateef (pictured on the left) has been accepted into
the Dental Hygiene Program that will begin Fall 2017. Ms.
Abdul-Lateef has also been awarded grant money through the
Health Professions Opportunity Grant (HPOG) organization, this
grant will cover all school-related expenses. 

HPOG provides training, education and supportive services to
eligible Wayne County residents that are receiving federal cash
assistance for healthcare occupations that pay well and are in high
demand. 

Students receive full scholarships for Dental

Assisting and Pharmacy Technology!

Scholarship recipients Taylor Johnson, Georgena Abram, Dalin Griffey,
and Cortez Porties, pose with Dr. Abby Freeman at the Northwest Campus.

WCCCD Student Receives Grant through the Health

Professions Opportunity Grant Organization
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Division of Institutional Effectiveness

What’s Trending in IE: Graduate Exit Survey

During WCCCD’s 2017 Commencement Ceremony, the Division of Institutional Effectiveness 
administered the Graduate Exit Survey to the 2017 graduates. The survey is designed to capture
new graduates’ immediate perceptions of their overall academic and student life experiences upon
degree completion from WCCCD. Data collected is used to support evidence-based planning, de-
cisions, and recommendations for improvement in key areas that influence student engagement
and success.

Major Findings from the 2016 Graduate Exit Survey

93.8% of respondents indicated that they would recommend WCCCD

to others, an increase of 10% from the 2015 responses.

93.2% of respondents indicated that WCCCD has empowered them to

achieve their goals as stated in its mission statement.

86.4% of respondents indicated a WCCCD education has helped them

in pursuing further education.
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School of Continuing Education 
and Workforce Development

Autism: Creating Safe Environments

The School of Continuing Education met with the Autism Alliance of Michigan’s Program
Assistant Kat Nelson to discuss partnering with the District to offer an Autism Alliance of
Michigan Safety Fair.   The fair would provide information to parents and caregivers of children
with special needs.

New Partnership:  Rolling with STEM

The School of Continuing Education is pleased to announce the new educational partnership
with the Lincoln Park Skating Center United Skates of America, Inc. STEM Program.  This
unique partnership will allow students to learn about Science, Technology, Engineering and
Math (STEM) which can be found in everyday experiences like roller skating.  
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Inventory Control Review 

The Office of Accountability and Transparency,
Auxiliary Services and the Downriver Campus have
reviewed their Inventory Control Report for the week
of June 17, 2017.  The campus will be submitting their
findings to Auxiliary Services and to the Continuous
Quality Improvement Audit Center for data collection
and storage.  

This will:
• Increase Operational efficiency
• Align Campus and District Reporting
• Increase  Communication
• Asset Management

Office of Accountability
and Transparency

S a m
p l e
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What Employees Want to Know

l If I select the HMO, can I change my primary care physician?
l I am getting married soon, can I add my new spouse and/or stepchild(ren) to my coverage or 

do I have to wait until there is an open enrollment period? 
l I am expecting/adopting a child soon, can I add the child to my coverage? 
l Can I submit claims to my Health Care Spending Account for my dependent parents? 
l How long can my dependent children be covered on all of my benefits?
l How can I understand the deductions that are taken out of my pay?
l How does my medical plan work outside the United States?
l Can I continue my health benefits if I resign?

Division of Human Resources

Stay Tuned Next Week for the Answers!
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Division of 
Administration and Finance

In preparation for fiscal year 2017/2018,
the Division of Administration and
Finance is meeting regularly to review
and enhance processes and internal
controls. A large group session was
held to discuss the progress of the
year-end close out process. All
documents being processed after June
30, 2017, must be clearly marked with
the appropriate fiscal year to the
applicable period. 

The Division of Administration and Finance small group sessions are also taking place to discuss the
startup of the new fiscal year.  Processes and quality improvements are being reviewed to ensure a
smooth transition into Fiscal Year 2018. It is critical that the team review, resolve and approve all
requisitions, invoices, travel reimbursements and receiving documents pertaining to Fiscal Year
2016/2017.

Fiscal Year 2017/2018 Processes and Internal Controls

Processes and Quality Improvements 
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District Police Authority 

Sergeants Lisa Collins and Byron
Young represented the District at the
Detroit Tigers Law Enforcement 
Appreciation Day at Comerica Park. 

Law Enforcement Appreciation 
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Division of Administration 
and Finance

*  Deferred/Preventative Maintenance

Downtown Campus
Entrepreneurship 
Resource Center
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Division of Administration 
and Finance

*  Deferred/Preventative Maintenance

Downriver Campus
Michigan Institute for Public Safety Education

Exterior Painting

Downriver 

Campus
Brick Work Maintenance
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Top Ten Most Viewed

Pages  

Homepage
Distance Learning

Academic Programs
Faculty and Staff Resources

Academic Schedules
School of Continuing Education 

Northwest Campus
Financial Aid 

Downriver Campus
Student Services

Top Five Countries

United States
Canada
Nigeria 
India

Philippines

The WCCCD 

website had 

77,884 page views

June 4-10, 2017

Returning Visitors – 70.3%
New Visitors – 29.7%

Average Session – 3:38 minutes

The Website Committee convened its weekly meeting to
discuss website update requests and current projects. 

Card skimming, the practice of using an electronic
device to record account data encoded on the
magnetic stripe on a credit, debit or ATM card, has
grown to a $1 billion-plus annual business, according
to published reports.  Here are some tips to help you
protect yourself:  

• Use ATMs you are familiar with

• Cover the keypad to screen cameras 
before entering a PIN

• Use a machine that is inside a bank 
whenever possible

• Check your account online to make sure 
there are no suspicious charges

• Be wary of those trying to help you, especially 
when an ATM "eats" your card. They may 
be trying to steal your card number and PIN.

• Contact your bank immediately if your card 
is lost, stolen or subject to fraudulent use

http://www.webopedia.com/DidYouKnow/Com-
puter_Science/Card_skimming.asp
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Information 

Technology Institute

Community Outreach and Recruitment

The Information Technology Institute represented the District at
Brightmoor Building STEAM Demo Day.  The event is designed
to garner the interest of K-12 students in the Sciences,
Technology, Engineering, Art and Math by allowing them to
demonstrate various student projects related to STEAM.  Staff
disseminated information on WCCCD’s technology programs,
summer camps and health science programs.
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Michigan Institute 

for Public Safety 

Education

Emergency Medical Service Student Evalutation Training

In partnership with Henry Ford Wyandotte Hospital, WCCCD hosted a course for emergency medical
services instructor coordinators on student evaluations.  

United States Coast Guard 

MIPSE hosted the United States Coast Guard Auxiliary District 9, Division 18 for their monthly meeting. 

Motorcycle Certification Course

The Michigan Institute for Public Safety Education (MIPSE)
hosted the Wayne County Sheriff’s (WCS) Motorcycle
Certification Course. This course certified WCS deputies as
certified motorcycle operators and the course is Michigan
Commission on Law Enforcement Services approved. 

Technical Rescue Training

MIPSE also hosted Elite Technical Rescue’s Technical Rescue Training. The workshop covered topics
such as saving lives or property that employs the use of tools and skills which  include rope rescue,
confined space rescue, patient packaging , air monitoring, fall protection, and respiratory protection  
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Downtown Campus

Congratulations!

Downtown Campus Student Lou Johnson
graduated from WCCCD all while caring for
fourteen children of which three have
disabilities.  She also assumed the role of
caretaker for her grandchildren while she
managed to successfully complete her degree
in General Studies. 

Career Planning and 

Placement

Team members from the Career Planning and
Placement Office met with students to share job
search techniques. Students were also provided
resources regarding careers and job opportunities.  

The Downtown Campus welcomed 
their summer interns!
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Downriver Campus

EcoWorks Energy Saving Programs 

The Downriver Campus also hosted EcoWorks Energy Saving Program.  EcoWorks
provides energy smart workshops for local residents receiving assistance for their
utility bills.  

Wayne RESA Seeking Educational Equity and Diversity Project

Boy Scouts 

of America

The Downriver Campus hosted the
Boy Scouts of America, Great Lakes
Council, Roundtable Meeting.  This
discussion allowed the Mahican
District to plan and coordinate, training,
programming and educational events
during the year. 
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Eastern Campus

Students on the Move...

Professor Deborah Brown-Cage took her
ART112 students to the Eastern Market in
Detroit, which was a great learning environment
with various displays of art. Students were able
to view murals that enlighten several techniques
which they will begin exploring this semester.
One student said, “this outside visual art gallery
is a place I would like to view again."

Sculpture II

Instructor Deborah Brown-Cage is demonstrating a
technique on how to prep for making sculpture project.
ART 152 has emphasis on new techniques and
materials. The student is forming a mold using odd
objects, clay and plastic to create a design.
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Northwest Campus

The Northwest Campus hosted the Community
Transportation Association of America (CTAA) for their
National Community Transportation Rodeo. This
two-day seminar focused on bus driver safety tips and
training using small vehicles such as hotel
shuttle-sized buses and mini vans.    

Community Engagement – Ways and Means Workshop
The Northwest Campus hosted a Ways and Means Workshop for the Service Builder’s Foundation.
The workshop focused on leadership for developing fundraising and grant writing in the community. 

Community Transportation

Rodeo Training
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This weeks conversation focused on how fragile cities that
don’t offer equality, safety, affordable access to health care
or adequate resources during environmental disasters are
some of the biggest risks to humanity.  Halima Mohiuddin
shared on the practices of prayer postures and scheduled
times of prayer during Ramadan.

Spreading the Word About Diversity

Professor Ray Waller meets with students twice a week at
the Downtown Campus to talk about diversity and inclusion.
He also encourages them to participate in the weekly
Intercultural Conversations. 
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Volunteers at WCCCD’s 48th 
Commencement Ceremony 
celebrated by wearing their 

50th anniversary shirts.
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Professor Damus Golida attended the
Association of Surgical Technologists
annual conference in New Orleans,
Louisiana.

Omobonike Odegbami represented the District
at the NAFSA Annual Conference and Expo,
which is the world’s largest association
dedicated to international education and
exchange.

Candace Benson attended the 2017 American
Dental Education Association Allied Dental
Program Directors’ Conference in Baltimore,
Maryland.

As part of our “Stay Fit and Explore Detroit” summer initiative, the
International Program and Global Partnership Department had the
pleasure of taking our student interns on the Detroit Riverwalk.  It
is hoped that through this initiative not only will it encourage
healthy living, but also give our student interns an opportunity to
see the great things that are taking place in Detroit. 

International Programs and
Global Partnerships
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Professional Development with Vera Leonard
“Leading From Your Strengths” Workshop
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Antoinette Singleton represented the
District at The Family Center’s quarterly
“Meet and Greet” meeting.  Ms. Singleton
is pictured with Roman Hammes, a retired
member of the Eastside Advisory Council.

Denis Karic attended the
Community Health
Alliance meeting at the
Neighborhood Club in
Grosse Pointe.  The
speaker was O’Dell Tate,
General Manager, City of
Detroit Parks and
Recreation Department. 

Sandra Thompson and
Jacqueline Grow, Program
Coordinator with Michigan
State University, met with
the students and instructors
of the Botany Program at
Roosevelt High School in
Wyandotte.  

Michael Poole represented the District at
the Metropolitan Detroit Bureau of School
Studies Board of Directors Meeting.  

Kimett Hackworth represented the District at
the Services for Older Citizens Wellness
Screening Day in Grosse Pointe.  The theme
for the event was "Unlock the Keys to
Healthy Aging."  

Mike Dotson attended the swearing in ceremony for
the new Board of Directors for the Belleville Area
Chamber of Commerce.
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Chancellor’s 
Weekend Memo

Mission

WCCCD’s mission is to empower 

individuals, businesses and communities

to achieve their goals through excellent

and accessible services, culturally 

diverse experiences and globally 

competitive higher education and career

advancement programs.

Vision Statement

Wayne County Community College 

District will be recognized as an 

institution that has achieved national 

and international recognition for enduring

excellence as a comprehensive 

multi-campus community college district.

WCCCD will focus on continuous self-

evaluation and improvement; preparation

of a highly skilled workforce in support 

of the Wayne County economy; student

academic and career success, and 

leadership in strengthening the open

door philosophy of educational 

opportunity.
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